Fish Passage Plan (FPP) Change Request Form
Change Form # & Title:
15MCN002
Add Section for Work Near Fishways 
Date Submitted:  

July 23, 2014
Project: 


McNary Dam

Requester Name, Agency:  
Trevor Conder, NOAA Fisheries 
Final Action:



FPP Section:  Section 2.  Project Operations.
Justification for Change:  In the FPP, the Portland district projects all have a paragraph in the general section 2.0 indicating that construction activities will not occur within 100ft of fish ladders during the fish passage season unless coordinated.  However, the Walla Walla district projects do not have this language. Assuming this is just an oversight and since this is something I feel we should be consistent with, I would like to add this language to all projects within the FCRPS.
Proposed Change: Add new section 2.1. General.
2.1. General.

2.1.1. Research, non-routine maintenance, fish-related activities and construction will not be conducted within 100' of any fishway entrance or exit, within 50' of any other part of the adult fishway, or directly in, above or adjacent to any fishway, unless coordinated by the Project, Walla Walla District (NWW) Operations and/or Planning or Construction office through FPOM or FFDRWG.  Currently coordinated special operations related to research are described in Special Project Operations & Studies (Appendix A).  Alternate actions will be considered by District and Project biologists in conjunction with the Regional fish agencies on a case-by-case basis.
2.1.2. Emergency situations should be dealt with immediately by the Project in coordination with the Project and/or District biologist.  If unavailable, the biologists will be informed of steps taken to correct the situation immediately following the incident.  All activities within boat restricted zones (BRZ) will be coordinated with the Project at least 2 weeks in advance, unless it is deemed an emergency (see also the FPP Overview section for coordination guidance).
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